

WINTERTON ON SEA PARISH COUNCIL NEWSLETTER - JUNE 2010



Winterton Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 17 June 2010

Ten residents were welcomed to the meeting and it was stated that the meeting is held in accordance with the Parish Council Standing Orders and Code of Conduct.

Public discussion: A resident asked for an update on the replacement of the vandalised goal post on the playing field. GYBC have been contacted and they have no spare posts; vandal proof goal posts are very expensive. However, changes in the football club may mean that the goal posts purchased for them a few years ago may be able to be used as a replacement. The football club has been sent a letter and also contacted by email but no response to clarify the position has been received to date.

PCSO Roger Bellward was unable to attend; it was reported that there had been nine crimes in the village since last month. 2 burglaries both at High Barn Farm, 1 vehicle damage, 2 criminal damage, 3 thefts and 1 domestic incident.

The following <u>planning application</u> was reviewed by the Parish Council: **06/10/0292/F** - Ground floor extension and new first floor over part of bungalow at Eastern Lights, Beach Road. Winterton Parish Council had no objections but a concern was raised over the pitch of the roof that had been a problem with an earlier planning application at the same property.

Planning Decisions:

06/10/0193/F - Proposed single storey side extension at Spring Cottage, Bush Road - GYBC Approved.

06/10/0197F - Proposed addition of a conservatory to rear of previously approved detached bungalow - 06/08/0100/F at Seaview, Bush Road - **GYBC Approved**.

06/10/0234/F - Ground and first floor rear extension with balcony at Seaside Cottage, Bush Road - GYBC Approved.

06/10/0229/F - Erection of detached dwelling at 2 Hillside Cottages - GYBC Refused.

It was resolved to approve the monthly payments in accordance with the budget. The Parish Council accounts for the year end 31 March 2010 were approved and signed by the Chairman, Internal Auditor Cllr Hodds and the Clerk. They will now be sent off to the Audit Commission for their approval.

Playing field - Quotes for new flooring in the toilets and referee room plus new urinals in the men's toilet are being obtained and will be discussed at the next Finance meeting and recommendations can then be made to the full Parish Council.

Methodist clock is still not working properly and another gentleman has been located who is looking at repairing the clock in the very near future.

Councillors present gave an update on their responsibilities.

Gas supply to the village:

Following a request at a previous meeting to contact British Gas with a view to gas being supplied to the village; the Clerk has contacted British Gas who state that it may be too expensive to just supply Winterton with gas. However, British Gas is going to contact adjacent villages to find out if they would like gas supplied as this may bring the cost down. Updates will be given at the next meeting.

Next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday 15 July at 7.30 pm in the Church Room And Parish Council Surgery - Saturday 17 June 10 am - 11 am in the Village Hall

Contact details for your Parish Councillors

Michael Blake - 393749 Bev Kay - 394954

e-m: wintertonchair@yahoo.co.uk e-m: wintertonvicechair@yahoo.co.uk

Chris Barlow - 393674 Di Jones - 393656 Richard Blayney - 394955 Keith Harrison - 393975 Alan Hodds - 393827 Lynda Sharples - 393832

Parish Clerk - Pam Winter - 393306



COME ON EVERYONE THIS IS YOUR CHANCE TO CLEAR YOUR LOFTS/GARAGES!!

The Village Hall Committee is pleased to announce that there will be a Village garage/yard sale on Sunday 25 July 2010 from 10.30am – 4pm.

For anyone who has not been involved in one of these events before - this is how it works:-

Anyone in the village can choose to be included on the Village Sale Map showing all those selling from their garage/yard/garden or you can reserve a table in the village hall to sell your goods. There is a one-off **non-refundable fee of £5 for all sellers** which goes to Village Hall funds. The Sale Map will be drawn up to show the addresses of all those who will be selling from their garage or yard. Copies of the map will be on sale from the Village Hall on the day of the sale. Light refreshments will be on sale in the Hall. We intend to advertise this event widely – with adverts being placed in the local press and posters being displayed in shops in Winterton and neighbouring villages.

So for all of us who have items to sell – bric-a-brac, furniture, books, clothes, garden tools, baby equipment, toys etc, etc – this is the ideal opportunity to clear out your loft, garden shed, cupboards and garage and

Winterton on Sea - a village to be proud of

A receipt will be issued



Chairman's Comments

In May, at the AGM of the Parish Council, I was elected as new Chairman and Bev Kay as new Vice Chairman. We are fairly new to the Village and would like to introduce ourselves to those who may not already know us:

I moved from Reading to Winterton 6 years ago, have been married to Valerie for 42 years and have 2 sons and 4 grandchildren. I am Chairman of the Winterton Garden Club, Homewatch Coordinator and a member of a local Baptist Church. You have probably seen me round the Village walking a yellow Labrador called Prince. I enjoy model-making and trains (I have a model railway in my garage – for the grandchildren of course!) I have been collecting new-issue stamps since the 1970s and also enjoy photography. I have been on the Parish Council for $2\frac{1}{2}$ years and served as Vice Chairman last year before being elected Chairman on David Neve's retirement.

Bev Kay moved from Hemel Hempstead in Hertfordshire to Winterton 2½ years ago, has been married to Jim for 33 years and has 2 children and 2 grandchildren (and a Patterdale Terrier called Jack). Bev is a member of the Garden Club, the WI and the Norfolk Family History Society. She has recently started to cultivate an allotment; enjoying growing her own veg and keeping a couple of chickens. She has been on the Parish Council for 2 years and is also the Editor of the Parish Council Newsletter.

We both look forward to serving the Village community however we can. Contact details are:

e-m: <u>wintertonchair@yahoo.co.uk</u> or <u>wintertonvicechair@yahoo.co.uk</u>
Tel: Michael on 393749 or Bev on 394954

I would also like to take this opportunity to remind you all that the Parish Council meets on the third Thursday of each month and all residents are welcome at the meetings. There are 15 minutes set aside at the beginning of each meeting for residents to raise issues they believe should be brought to the attention of the Parish Council. Each Parish Council meeting is followed by a Surgery held by 2 Councillors on the following Saturday from 10 - 11 am in the Village Hall.

Don't forget that there is now a vacancy for a new Parish Councillor. Would you be willing to join us? Please feel free to contact myself, Bev or Pam Winter, Parish Clerk for more information.

As I write this, the sun is shining on our beautiful Village; has summer come at last? The pigs in The Craft are wearing their sun hats, the flowers in the front gardens and around the Village greens are blooming, visitors are enjoying the amenities in the Village and the school summer holidays are nearly with us. If you are going away on holiday soon this summer I wish you a most enjoyable time.

Michael



Your Parish Council needs <u>YOU</u>

Are you willing to become a Parish Councillor as there is now a vacancy?

Please contact Pam Winter, Parish Clerk on 393306









The Mobile Food Store is coming...

To: WINTERTON PRIMARY SCHOOL

Every Monday between 3:00 and 3:30

The MFS stocks a wide range of fresh fruit and vegetables at wholesale prices







The Mobile Food Store was established in August 2008 to encourage people in Great Yarmouth and Waveney to eat more fruit and veg.. The van is manned by Great Yarmouth and Waveney Mobile Health Trainers Kenny Hearn and Rachel Rundle. All MFS staff have been fully CRB checked.



The Mobile Food Store accepts Health Start Vouchers! We also stock the Healthy Start Vitamin Drops for children and mothers - vitamins can be purchased with cash or Healthy Start Vouchers HEALTHY

Smoking Cessation?

Drug & Alcohol problems?

Mental Health issues?

Or any other lifestyle changes?

If the answer is yes, please ask MFS staff to arrange a FREE one-to-one session with one of our Health Trainers.

Bread and Milk need to be ordered—please contact 01493-656372 or MFS@CommunityConnections.org.uk for more details

At last month's Quiz Night, Table 8 set the questions and the event raised £94.50 which was donated to the Marine Cadets. If you'd like to try it out, then the next Quiz Night is on Thursday 8th July 8.00 pm at Hermanus. Call Mark for more info on 393302.



GARDENING CLUB

Our June meeting was spent in the delightful gardens of The Mowle at Ludham. We all enjoyed it so much that we have booked to go there again on Saturday 9th October to see the garden in its Autumn hues. Next month we will be having a visit from Alan Barson who will be supplying answers to our questions and problems. Our August meeting on the 11th will be a visit to Hoecroft Gardens at Wood Norton. This will be an evening trip and if anyone is interested in coming along please contact Michael or Valerie Blake on 393749.

The late Brenda Joan Lubbock

I would like to thank everybody who made a donation when my mother recently passed away. The amount collected around the village was £110 which went to the Church. A further £275 was donated directly to the Funeral Directors which went to the Intensive Care Unit at the Hospital.

Special thanks to Margaret Green who made the collection and apologies from me for any misunderstandings among the villagers regarding the destinations of the monies collected.

Paul Lubbock

Anybody interested in joining an oil syndicate - please contact Jane on 01493 731830





There are times when kindness makes the heart sing. After such rotten few weeks for the In Bloom, when 8 of our half barrel planters were stolen and also some plants were also taken, we have been greatly heartened by the kind donations we have received over the past few days and also by the support and sympathy we have received from many residents and visitors alike - our thanks go to you all. We are determined not to let these thefts defeat us in any way and have already worked extremely hard to replace 4 of the stolen barrels and to make good other areas that have been affected. The area by the Playing Field has been altered and we have put in new plants to enhance the display. The new planters are now in place to the south of the Village Hall, and also on the green at Fishermans Corner, and alterations to the front of the Church Rooms should be completed soon. In addition to this, the new road sign planters are now in place on Somerton Road, Black Street, Bulmer Lane and The Cobbleways and our thanks must go to the residents who have volunteered to look after them. It may only be a small job to water a planter but it all helps to enhance the village. Summer planting is now complete and Duffles Pond has been tidied and is ready for visitors. We look forward to a beautiful display of colour and a wonderful Summer. Please don't forget the Scarecrow Competition on July 11th. We hope to have as many Scarecrows as last year so we have a great display.

Winterton in Bloom will continue to work hard to keep Winterton 'A Village to be Proud Of'.

SCARECROW COMPETITION SUNDAY JULY 11th 2010 on VILLAGE GREEN

9.00 am with judging at 9.30 am

Under 16s - Adult - School (Categories)

Entry forms available from Village Shops or contact Pam Allen 01493 394365 for details

Norfolk and Norwich Association for the Blind

Sewell Barn Theatre will be giving an extra performance of JB Priestley's 'Dangerous Corner' in aid of The Norfolk and Norwich Association for the Blind (NNAB) on Tuesday 20th July. NNAB are the local blind charity to Norfolk who recently had their new Bradbury Activity Centre opened by Her Majesty The Queen on her visit to Norwich. The charity helps adults and children suffering sight loss living in the County. The play is part of the theatre's 2010 season and the charity performance will include a special charity reception with all funds raised going to NNAB.

Tickets are £10 for this special performance. Please contact NNAB to book on 01603 629558.



Great News! We have 40 Little Terns nesting on the Dunes. Please be sure to keep away from the nesting sites and, in particular, keep dogs under control on a lead so that the birds and indeed other wildlife on the Dunes are not disturbed.

Thank you.



HOME WATCH

Residents living in Caister and the Coastal Villages are being encouraged to help police in the fight against crime. While Norfolk remains the safest County in England householders are being urged to increase their awareness of crime prevention to make it even safer. Norfolk Constabulary is calling on communities to help reduce crime, antisocial behaviour and the fear of crime even more by signing up to Home Watch. The scheme provides a way for local people to play an important part in making their communities even safer and reducing crime. Run through a network of district associations and schemes. Home Watch is run by residents with the support of Police and allows residents to receive crime updates to help them take steps to prevent crime and anti-social behaviour. Police Community Support Officer Paul Johnson from the local Safer Neighbourhood Team (SNT) is the Single Point of Contact (SPOC) for the Home Watch scheme in Caister and the Coastal Villages – providing a link between the Constabulary and the Norfolk Home Watch Association. The new Home Watch system allows residents to build strong relationships with their local SNT. It is supported by a new state-of-the-art community messaging tool called Police Direct which delivers messages instantaneously by email, text, fax or by voice message. As well as receiving crime updates where you live, you can also opt to receive information from your local policing team including the latest priorities they're addressing, the actions taken when dealing with those priorities and the outcomes of offenders who have committed crime where you live. To find out if a scheme is operating in your area or to join contact the Safer Neighbourhood Team on 0845 456 4567 or log onto www.norfolk.police.uk and click on the Home Watch logo.

If you're an existing Home Watch co-ordinator or member and have not re-registered your details on the new Police Direct system then log onto www.norfolk.police.uk and click the 'Home Watch' icon.

Laura Bagshaw - Tel: 01493 333220 / 01953 423666, Fax: 01493 333235, Mobile: 07825 582894



Members had an Outing on June 12^{th} to Anglesey Abbey; a wonderful day was had by all with lots to see. The House, paintings, gardens and watermill were all splendid and the day just flew by. Future trips are on 19^{th} August to see "Arsenic & Old Lace" at Norwich Theatre Royal and on 16^{th} September to see the End of the Pier Show at Cromer. To find out more about joining the WI please contact Sheila Whisker on 393309.

Winterton Cricket Club – for more information contact the Chairman – Geoff Roper – 393883 Home Fixtures – starting at 2 pm

First Team:Second Team:Friendlies:10 July Great Yarmouth3 July Hales A11 July Sprowston24 July Caister17 July Aldborough A18 July Horsford

Winterton Cricket Club have secured a National Lottery grant from Sport England to help set up a new women's team.

The funding will be used to buy equipment and kit and to pay for qualified female coaching.



Norfolk Handyperson Service

For people aged 60 years or over and people with disability or long-term ill health

Supported by your Local Council

Home safety and security, general repairs, smoke detectors, odd jobs, minor plumbing and electrical

A reliable service from Norfolk's Home Improvement Agencies

Good quality work at a very reasonable charge

Contact Safe at Home: 01493 846190



At the Parish Council Meeting on 17 June reports were given by both our Borough Councillor, Shirley Weymouth, and also Winterton's Coastal Erosion Representative, Terry Byrne, and Councillor Keith Harrison about the current consultation exercise on the newest version of the Shoreline Management Plan (SMP) and also the related Strategic Environmental Assessment (SEA) which makes proposals regarding the protection (or otherwise) of our coastline. It was decided by the Parish Council to reject this on the grounds that it contains no element of "Social Justice" to recompense those who may lose their homes, land or livelihood to the sea. You can find out more about this issue at www.coastalmanagement@north-norfolk.gov.uk and clicking on the links to Coastal Management and Shoreline Management Plan. The public consultation ends on 2nd July and if you are concerned about the implications of the proposals you can submit your comments. Copies of the forms for this are available at the Post Office.

Winterton Church

<u>'Sea Weekend 2010'</u> The East Coast Floods

Illustrated talk with Adrian Wright Friday 9 July at 7.30pm retiring collection

Chorus of St Cecilia Summer Concert

A wonderful evening of song, presented by this renowned local choir directed by Matthew Hardy Wednesday 7 July at 7.30pm Tickets £7 tel: 01493 393480

Sea Sunday Mass

Sunday 11 July at 10.30am
Come & give thanks for our village
and its links with the sea
with the Mayor of Great Yarmouth
St Mary's Singers
Band of 901 Troop of Marine Cadets

Flower Festival 'Our Norfolk'

Saturday 24 & Sunday 25 July 10am – 5.30pm Home baked cakes & refreshments

Songs of Praise: Sunday at 6pm.

Open-Air Songs of Praise on Winterton Village Green

Sunday 8 August at 6pm with the Norfolk Broads Concert band

From the registers:

The funeral of the late Leslie George King of Winterton, who died on 27 May 2010 aged 82, took place at the Parish Church on Tuesday 8 June. For many years Les assisted his parents at King's General Stores, and delivered groceries around the village. He was later the village postman.

May he rest in peace. We send our condolences to his family.

The christening of Maeve Mitchell, the daughter of Mark and Elaine Mitchell took place on Sunday 2 May.

The christening of Jessica Anne Studd, the daughter of Trevor and Kelly Studd took place on Friday 21 May.

We welcome these children into the church of Christ and pray for their growth in faith.





To advertise here please contact Bev 394954 or Pam 393306 or e-m: <u>wintertonnewsletter@yahoo.co.uk</u>

PAYMENT IS REQUIRED, PLEASE, WITH YOUR AD AND BEFORE IT GOES TO PRINT

LOCAL TRADES/BUSINESSES/SERVICES

Luxury holiday apartment for 2 people at Winterton Hall - first floor, large, spacious lounge, fully fitted kitchen, bedroom with double bed, en-suite shower and fully tiled bathroom, central heating, open all year visit our website at www.wintertonhall.com

for enquiries please call Tracy on 01493 393530 or e mail tracy@wintertonhall.com



VILLAGER'S CLASSIFIEDS - £1 per ad

Village calendar

Date	Time	Location	Event	Details
Weds 7 July	7.30 pm	Church	Chorus of St Cecilia	Tickets £7. Call 393480
			Summer Concert	
Thurs 8 July	8.00 pm	Hermanus	Quiz Night	Details from Mark on 393302
Fri 9 July	7.30 pm	Church	East Coast Floods	Illustrated talk from Adrian Wright
Sun 11 July	From 9 am	Village Green	Scarecrow Comp.	See Page 5
	10.30 am	Church	Sea Sunday Mass	See Page 7
Weds14 July	7.30 pm	Church Room	Garden Club	Question Time with Alan Barson
Thur 15 July	7.30 pm	Church Room	Parish Council Mtg	All welcome
Sat 17 July	10 – 11 am	Village Hall	P.C. Surgery	Open to all residents
Tues 20 July	7.30 pm	Church Room	WI	Speaker is Colin Miller, Author of
				"The Norfolk Boy"
Sat 24 & Sun		Church	Flower Festival – "Our	Home baked cakes and
25 July	5.30 pm		Norfolk"	refreshments available
Sat 24 & Sun	10.30 am to	Methodist Chapel	Exhibition of old	Contact Glenda Took on 01493
25 July	4.30 pm		photos & parish mags	740755
Sun 25 July	10.30am to	All round the	Garage Sale	Last chance to book your stall in
	4 pm	Village		this Newsletter.
Sun 8 Aug	6.00 pm	Village Green	Songs of Praise	With Norfolk Broads Concert Band
Weds 11		Hoecroft Gardens	Garden Club Outing	Contact Michael or Valerie Blake
Aug				for info on 393749
Thurs 19	6.30 pm	Coach from	WI Trip to see	Contact Barbara on 393862
Aug		Village Green	"Arsenic & Old Lace"	
27 – 30 Aug		Pub	Beer Festival	Entertainment, BBQ, Real Ales and
BH Weekend				Cider.